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Website Posting 
 

Sept 5, 2023 
 
Based on information at the time of required posting, the City experienced no violations of the NPDES Permit conditions 
(as modified by the March 2021 MAO) for the month of August 2023. 
 
August DEQ correspondence is Attached to this Posting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Community Development Department 

315 Kennel Avenue, PO Box 248, Molalla, Oregon 97038 

Phone: (503) 759-0205     

 

 











  
 
 

 
Ring Bender LLP   •   Portland, OR   •   Orange County, CA   •   Pittsburgh, PA 

Mark P. Strandberg, Partner 
Direct: 503-964-6725 
Cell:  773-606-9467 
mstrandberg@ringbenderlaw.com 
 
920 SW Sixth Avenue, Suite 600 
Portland, Oregon 97204 
 
Assistant: Gabrielle Keizer 
Direct: 503-964-6729 

 
August 17, 2023 

 
VIA US MAIL and EMAIL 

 
Department of Environmental Quality 
Office of Compliance and Enforcement 
Northwest Regional Office 
700 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 600 
Portland, OR 97232 
DEQAppeals@deq.state.or.us 
 

Re: City of Molalla – Request for Hearing: Final Order and Stipulated Penalty 
Demand Notice Case No. WQ/M-NWR-2022-092 

 
The City of Molalla (the “City”) hereby requests a contested case hearing in the above captioned 
matter. The City is requesting this hearing because it did not violate its Mutual Agreement and 
Order No. WQ/M-NWR-2016-246 (“MAO”) in the manner asserted in the Notice. The Notice 
incorrectly states that the daily loading limit for biochemical oxygen demand (“BOD”) is 
600 lbs., per the April 2021 MAO Amendment and that the City violated this limit. This is 
incorrect. Under the Amendment, the weekly average for BOD is 600 lbs. while 
the daily maximum is 800 lbs. While a minimal exceedance of the weekly average occurred (by 
1.5%), none of the discharges in April 2022 exceeded the MAO daily maximum.  
 
In addition, finding #8 of the Notice calculates the penalty at $150, but the first sentence under 
the Order to Pay Civil Penalty states that penalty is $75. 
 
We look forward to resolving this matter with DEQ. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mark P. Strandberg 

 
MPS/gk 
 
cc: Jeff Bachman (jeff.bachman@state.or.us ) 
 Dan Huff (via email) 
 Mac Corthell (via email) 

mailto:DEQAppeals@deq.state.or.us
mailto:jeff.bachman@state.or.us

